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KIRTON IN LINDSEY TOWN COUNCIL                                       
FINANCE, GENERAL PURPOSE AND PLANNING COMMITTEE 
MINUTES  

Minutes of the meeting of Kirton in Lindsey Town Council Finance, General 
Purpose and Planning Committee on Monday 9th February 2015 held at the Town 

Council Offices, 84a South Cliff Road, Kirton in Lindsey and will commence at 7pm. 
 

Present -  Councillors: Bunker (Chair), Stamford, Davies, Kitchen, Cooper, Startin, 
   J Kofoed, Tyzack 
        M Hollingsworth, C Neal (Clerk) 
 
FGP 14/46 To receive apologies and reasons for absence 
Received from Cllr Bray and Cllr Layzell. 
 
FGP14/47 To record declarations of interest by any member of the council in 
respect    of the agenda items listed below.  Members declaring 
interests should    identify the agenda item and type of interest 
being declared 
Cllr Stamford declared a DPI in the payment to the Glanford and Lindsey Lions.  
 
FGP14/48 To note dispensations given to any member of the council in respect 
of the agenda items listed below 
None. 
 
FGP14/49 To approve the minutes of the last meeting of Monday 14th November 

as a correct record 
Resolved to approve as a correct record. 
 
FGP14/50   To receive a report on Management of Assets and Land and approve 

any actions 
The bin from outside the Town Hall needs reinstating, Cllr Kitchen would look at this, the Clerk 
would contact Cllr Bray who currently has the bin. 
 
FGP14/51 To receive the Cemetery report and approve any actions 
There had been two burials and one interment of cremated remains. The poplars which had fallen 
in the gales had been removed, one had hit a wooden cross, the clerk had spoken to the owner and 
arranged for the council to pay for a replacement. 
 
 
FGP14/52 To approve accounts for payment per the schedule circulated 
Resolved to approve all accounts for payment. Cllr Stamford withdrew for the Lions payment. 
 
FGP14/53 To confirm comments to be submitted for the School Safety Zone 
Resolved to submit comments as noted at the Full Council meeting. 
 
FGP14/54 To consider any items relating to the management and running of the 

Kirton Klipper 
M Hollingsworth reported that he had handed the Clerk copies of the last two months figures, 
they had fallen since the new service had been put into operation. No-one at all had used the 
service from Redbourne and Hibaldstow. If figures do not improve by summer then the 
committee will need to contact NLC to relay that the new service is not working. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


